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Subject:
Ban on medicines containing the active substance tetrazepam

On 29 May 2013, the Commission adopted a decision to ban medicines containing the active substance tetrazepam.
This came after recommendations were made by committees of the European Medicines Agency, specifically the Pharmacovigilance Risk Assessment Committee (PRAC) and the Coordination Group for Mutual Recognition and Decentralised Procedures – Human (CMDh) of 24 April 2013. The committees evaluated the risks and benefits of tetrazepam before reaching a majority decision that the sale of medicines with the active substance tetrazepam should be suspended until medicine manufacturers have demonstrated that the benefits for a particular group of patients outweigh the possible risks.
I am regularly contacted by members of the public suffering from chronic seizures who have been using medicines containing the active substance tetrazepam (e.g. Myolastan, produced by Sanofi) for decades. They feel that no suitable alternative exists that does not have unpleasant side‑effects.
1.
As it was reaching its decision, was the Commission aware of and did give consideration 
to the negative impact on patients suffering from chronic seizures?
2.
What recommendations would it make to affected members of the public who, left 
without a solution to their health problems, will be unable to participate to the same 
degree in social and professional life and will thus be at higher risk of social exclusion?
Thank you for your response.
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